
 
 
Minutes of the Laceby Parish Council Meeting held at the Stanford Centre Cooper 
Lane Laceby on Tuesday 15 January 2013 at 7.30 p.m. 
 
10793 Present: Chairman – Councillor M. Greenbeck. 
                 Vice Chairman – Councillor D. Marshall. 
 
 Councillors: Mrs. C. Mumby.  P. Schofield.  Mrs. S. Turner. 
 
 Also Present: Debbie Weatherill – Clerk. 
 
10794 Apologies: Councillor Mrs. B. Metcalf. 
 
10795 Planning Matters 
 It was noted that a non material amendment following grant of DC/62/11/WOL 

(Alterations, erect 2 two storey extensions and first floor balcony to existing golf 
club house and alterations to existing vehicular access) to alter the rear two storey 
toilet and office and erect storage block extension to clubhouse. 

 No Plans were received in respect of the above amendment but the Parish Council 
took note of it. 

 
 It was noted that Councillor Greenbeck had been invited to speak on behalf of the 

Parish Council – he gave a brief update in respect of this informing those present 
that he would speak on behalf of the Parish Council regarding traffic regulation 
orders for the village. 

 
10796 Information Exchange 
 The Chairman mentioned that the village was to get a new Police Officer and it 

was agreed that it would be great for the village if this was the case. 
 
 Councillor Marshall stated that the younger people no longer grouped together in 

the Square area like they used to do; because they were always on their 
computers on facebook! 

 
 Concerns were raised in respect of one of the bridle roads being gated off – 

Councillor Marshall stated it could be gated as long as it did not prevent horses 
passing through.  Gates to stop vehicular access were allowed. 

 
 
 
10797 Budget for 2013/2014 
 The Clerk had provided figures for a suggested expenditure to the year ending 31 

March 2013 and a possible budget for the forthcoming financial year. 
 
 The budget itself was discussed at length and with no major changes it was 

proposed by Councillor Turner and seconded by Councillor Schofield that the 
budget should be accepted; and this was resolved unanimously. 

 
 
 
 
 



10798 Precept for 2013/2014 
 The Laceby Parish Council having given careful consideration to the budget noted 

that the North East Lincolnshire Council were to offer the Parish Council a grant of 
£3,646.00 towards running costs. 

 
 The Clerk was asked by the Chairman if this money was to be included within the 

precept and was informed that this would be the case. 
 
 It was therefore proposed by Councillor Marshall that the precept should be set at 

the same as last year to include the grant money  making a precept of £32,000.00.  
This motion was seconded by Councillor Mumby and resolved unanimously. 

 
 Precept to be made up as follows: 
 
 Laceby Parish Council actual Precept  28,354.00 
 PLUS Grant receivable from NELC    3,646.00 
 
 Total Precept for 2013/2014               £ 32,000.00 – no increase on last year 
 
 
 The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.45 pm. 
 
 
 
 
 SIGNED…………………………………………..     5 February 2013 
 
 
                                   Chairman 
  


